Chowan Middle School

2845 Virginia Road

Tyner, North Carolina 27980

Phone:  252-221-4131  ♦   Fax:  252-221-8033


Working Together for Success


April  15, 2010
Dear Dr. Smith and Edenton-Chowan Board of Education:
I am sending you a copy of the policy section of the Chowan Middle School handbook pages for the 2010-2011 school year as approved by our faculty.  

Here is a list of changes and explanations:
Page 1 – corrected the web site location

Page 3 – deleted the Character Shines Program which has been replaced with Positive Behavior Support.
Page 4 – under the Cell Phones and Other Electronic Devices section changed the Category II to Minor Violation to be consistent with handbook wording.

Page 4 & 5 – rewrote the opening paragraph of Discipline to incorporate our PBS plan.  New insert is as follows:

POSITIVE BEHAVIOR SUPPORT (PBS) and DISCIPLINE
The CMS family believes that all students can be successful.  In order to maximize academic engagement and achievement for all students, the school has implemented a Positive Behavior Support (PBS) model.  PBS addresses character education, classroom management, and disciplinary issues in a proactive manner that allows a teacher to reward students when they exhibit behaviors that are representative of established, taught, and modeled expectations.  Rewards for positive behavior are given in the form of incentives at the individual, team, grade, and school-wide level throughout the year.  

Components of the PBS model include:

· Daily announcements from the Project Wisdom series and weekly character education lessons that focus on the character trait of the month;

· Positive Behavior Support lessons provided school-wide at designated times to explicitly teach students procedures and school-wide expectations;

· Scheduled weeks that focus on providing guidance to students on topics such as preventing drug abuse and bullying;

· Activities focusing on topics such as gang resistance education, risks associated with tobacco and the benefits of making healthy choices are integrated into the health classroom;

· Team-building activities sponsored through homebase; and

· Reinforcement of these character traits in all classrooms.

Chowan Middle School believes that the PBS model is needed to complement the efforts of parents, families, and community organizations in developing those qualities which ensure the community of a free, safe, and democratic society.  We believe the character education component promotes ethical behavior, improves the school environment, and reduces violent and destructive behavior.  G.S. 115-146  states, “It shall be the duty of all teachers…, when given authority over some part of the school program by the Principal, to maintain order and discipline in the respective schools…”  In situations where students choose to disrupt the teaching/learning process and implementation of the PBS model is not sufficient, the following alternative interventions at varying levels will be implemented.
Page 12 – under Emergency Information/School Closings changed AlertNow to School Messenger and corrected the web site.

Page 13 – revisions as follows:

1st Paragraph replaced with the following:

If a student becomes ill, injured, or requires emergency care while at school, his/her teacher should contact the school nurse.  If the nurse is not available, the office should be notified and a first responder will be located to assist the student if necessary.  If it is determined that the student needs to leave school, the nurse or office staff will assist the student with notifying a parent, guardian, or emergency contact.  Parents/Guardians should make every effort to maintain current phone numbers for emergency use.  Every effort will be made to contact parents/guardians regarding the health care needs of their child.  Emergency contacts should be able to act on the behalf of the parents/guardians, if necessary.  This includes being available to pick up the child from school and written permission on file at the hospital to consent to treatment prior to the arrival of the parent/guardian.

Immunizations section – last sentence starting “Students enrolled….” replaced with the following:

Students entering 6th grade for the first time must have a dose of Tetanus containing vaccine or Tdap by the 30th calendar day of school. If a dose has been received within the past 5 years, please provide documentation for your child’s record.  If you have any questions, please contact your child’s school nurse.

Page 14 – changes as follows:

Under Student Activities removed After-school dances and change SOS to After School Programs/Activities

Under Student Recognition removed Character Shines Award

#1 Club replaced the paragraph with the following:
The #1 Club is an academic and conduct honor club awarded to students who meet either the Maroon or Gold Club criteria below at the end of each Nine Weeks.  Students who achieve this honor are recognized both by their team and by the school.  Students who consistently make #1 Club are recognized at a banquet in the spring.
Sincerely,

Tammi D. Ward, Assistant Principal
Chowan Middle School is a Title I School

